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If you have any questions or comments on the matter please contact me at  or 

 

 

 

Sincerely  

David Staney 

David Stanley 

Range Officer, PCDCC 

 

cc:  Sgt. David Keyes  

  

 

Figure 1.  Location of PCDCC and adjacent property owners.   
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You don't often get email from Learn why this is important

From: Joanne Goulet
To: Saima Tufail
Subject: FW: PETITION: 135 Coronation Drive: Zoning By-law Amendment (Council Meeting August 15th).
Date: August 15, 2023 10:04:52 AM
Attachments: logo_92ffc72e-1a94-4c3c-bb44-cfecb6d7c8b8.png

facebook_ea8c96f7-cf37-4d73-ad46-6ee4e0c9ae71.png
instagram_7243eec2-a3c9-4dc2-840b-7a7e9ba94caf.png
twitter_04872013-61b4-444d-a673-fa87d4f4ef9b.png
youtube_c96bc151-7cd5-41cb-9264-033a34192aa4.png
linkedin_44d141ad-f5f8-454c-969a-0fe0c2e19cfb.png
Coronation Drive Signed Petition.pdf

www.portcolborne.ca  

Joanne Goulet
Interim Deputy City Clerk
City of Port Colborne
_____________________________________

66 Charlotte Street
Port Colborne, ON L3K 3C8
Phone 905-835-2900 x115
Email Joanne.Goulet@portcolborne.ca

"To provide an exceptional small-town experience in a big way"

This message, including any attachments, is privileged and intended only for the
person(s) named above. This material may contain confidential or personal
information which may be subject to the provisions of the Municipal Freedom of
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Any other distribution, copying or
disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient or have received
this message in error, please notify us immediately by telephone, fax or e-mail and
permanently delete the original transmission from us, including any attachments,
without making a copy.
From: Kelly Rohe 
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 9:58 AM
To: Deputy Clerk <deputyclerk@portcolborne.ca>
Cc:  Gary Bruno
<gary.bruno@portcolborne.ca>; Frank Danch <frank.danch@portcolborne.ca>
Subject: PETITION: 135 Coronation Drive: Zoning By-law Amendment (Council Meeting August 15th).

Hi,

Please see attached petition.
Related to Council Agenda Item# 8.3: Recommendation Report for Proposed Official Plan and
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Zoning By-law Amendment – 135 Coronation Drive, 2023-154.

This is a petition signed by residents of Coronation Drive, West Side Road and surrounding streets
who are concerned about the proposed development and requesting this this be stopped, or
deferred for approval. 

Please ensure this is circulated to the Councilors prior to tonight’s meeting.
Kelly Rohe 
Address: 83 Coronation Drive
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From: Kayla White
To: City Clerk
Subject: Delegation Form
Date: August 14, 2023 8:49:35 AM
Attachments: City Council Aug 15.pdf

You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important

Good morning,

I will be attending in person and I do not have anything for distribution at this time. With very
little notice to this meeting, I have not prepared my notes yet but will have those sent to you
by tomorrow morning. 

Thank you
Kayla 
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Good evening council, neighbours. 

It’s no secret that our neighbours feel strongly about this development on Coronation Drive. As a 

resident of Coronation, I can tell you why I (and my family) feel strongly about this vote you’ll make 

today. 

If you’ve visited someone on Coronation Drive throughout the years, there are a few things you’ll notice. 

Firstly, this is a quiet street, there aren’t fast moving vehicles (most days) and the kids here feel safe to 

move about the street without worry. This is partially because there are less cars on our street than in 

most neighbourhoods of this size. A fact that will not remain true if council votes yes this evening, 

because this development would more than double the amount of vehicles on Coronation Drive. 

Secondly, you’ll notice that the homes on our street are diverse. These homes were built, mostly by the 

homeowners, some 50-70 years ago. This isn’t a neighbourhood of cookie-cutter homes that share the 

same 3 styles on the inside and outside. This is a street where each home has history and none mirror 

eachother. When we heard that the stacked townhomes with ultra-modern design, no outdoor space 

and private garbage pick-up would be placed in our neighbourhood, we couldn’t believe how far off the 

statement that they would “fit in” was. It is clear to me, and many of us here, that the developer has not 

taken a very close look at the neighbourhood before deciding that these quasi-apartment buildings 

would fit into the landscape of single home bungalows with the odd two story, each with an acre of land. 

That seems about as far from eachother on the spectrum of homes as possible? 

Lastly, the homes on this street, and in this neighbourhood, are zoned as R1 residential. We have 

beautiful lots and lots of parking space for each home. One of my primary concerns is that the space that 

is allocated for each residence in this development is a mere 1.25 spaces. Homes of this size and being 

that they are brand new, will not be homes that the average single person would be able to afford (going 

off of the estimate from one of the council members, that each residence would sell for $500,000.00). 

This would mean that many of the homes would have two working adults, who (this is Port Colborne 

after all) would each have their own vehicle. After those spots are allocated and they have family over, 

where will the extra cars spill out into, if not Coronation Drive? How will our children walk to school with 

114-200 more cars using the entrance of the street? How will this effect our neighbours on Westside 

who already struggle to exit their driveway on a daily basis. Speedbumps, one ways and Lights are the 

options that we have been presented to solve this, when the best solution is right nextdoor. Utilize the 

light and driving space that exists already on Sobeys property. 

The vote that council members will take today will greatly change the few things I just mentioned. If you 

pass this R4 by-law amendment, the lives of the families on Coronation Drive will be greatly altered and 

the safety of our children will be at stake. That is not a dramaticism, that is fact, and I emplore council to 

consider voting NO on this development, and having Sobeys and their team return with a design that 

better fits the community and does not use Coronation Drive as the entrance for the new homes. 
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The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne 
 
                                            By-Law No. _______ 

 
Being a By-Law to Appoint a Deputy Chief Building Official 

 
Whereas Section 4(2) of the Building Code Act, 1992, S.O. 1992, c.23 (the 

Act) provides that the Council of each municipality shall appoint a Deputy Chief 
Building Official and such inspectors as are necessary for the enforcement of the Act 
in the areas in which the municipality has jurisdiction; and 

 
Whereas Council is desirous of providing for the appointment of a Deputy 

Chief Building Official; and 
  
Now therefore the Council of The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne 

enact as follows: 
 
1.  That Gary Graziani be appointed as Deputy Chief Building Official for the 

Corporation of the City of Port Colborne, effective August 14, 2023; 
 
2. That the duties of the Deputy Chief Building Official will be those set out in the 

Building Code Act 1992, S.O. 1992, c.23 and the regulations thereunder, the 
Corporation’s zoning and building By-Laws and such other duties as Council 
may impose from time to time; 

 
3. That this By-Law shall be repealed on the date that the appointee ceases to 

be employees of the City of Port Colborne; and 
 
4. That this By-Law shall come into force and take effect on the date of passing.  
 
Enacted and passed this 15th day of August, 2023. 

 
 

       
                                                  

  William C. Steele 
  Mayor 

 
                              

 
                                            

  Saima Tufail 
  Acting City Clerk 
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